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Hampstead Selectmen OK
Raising Zoning Board Fees

ALEX MALM
NUTFIELD NEWS

"—

HAMPSTEAD - The
Hampstead Board of Sel-
ectmen held its bi-monthly
meeting on Monday, April 26.

During the meeting a
main agenda item that was
discussed was in regards to
the application fees for the
zoning board of adjust-
ment applications.

It was explained by
Board of Selectmen Chair-
person Sean Murphy that
they originally voted to
increase the fees during a
previous meeting however
they then realized that they
needed to have a public

hearing in order to do so
which took place during
the April 26 meeting.

Murphy said that the
reason why they decided to
explore raising the prices
for the application fees is
because they are much
lower than all the sur-
rounding towns.

“Our fees are low,” he
said.

He said that currently
they are charging $35 per
application while most towns
are charging at least $150.

“While towns aren’t sup-
posed to make money off of
services they are allowed to
cover their costs,” Murphy
said. One of the main ex-

penses that he said are as-
sociated with the applica-
tions is the cost to advertise
the public hearings in the
newspaper.

Previously the Board
voted to increase the appli-
cation fee to $100 and the
fee for abbutter notices to
$10 per notice. Right now
they are charging $6.98 per
notice.

The ZBA Chair Geoff
Dowd wrote a letter to the
Board of Selectmen stating
that they should raise the
fee for applications to $75.

Selectmen Joseph Gut-
hrie said that he thinks there
is aneed to increase the fees.

continued on page 2

Sandown Selectmen Decide To
Stay With Current Mask Policy

JOHN SEIDENBERG
NUTFIELD NEWS

e

SANDOWN - Despite
divergent views expressed
at the last meeting, the
Sandown Board of Select-
men will continue the
town’s position on wearing
masks at present.

The town’s regulation,
which is not a formal ordi-
nance, will be considered
again when the board next
meets May 10.

Gov. Chris Sununu last
month allowed the state’s
mask mandate to lapse.
But his action did not pre-
vent towns or cities from
still requiring masks as
Sandown has done.

As of May 7, NH’s other
pandemic-related  safety
measures will be lifted
including for restaurants and
retail businesses.

At that point Sandown
may decide if it wants to

move beyond the current
policy, members said at
their April 26 meeting.

Selectmen Tom Tom-
barello and Robert Nicker-
son differed the most in their
opinion on masks though
each said they understood
the other’s views.

“The mask thing really
stinks,” Tombarello declar-
ed in saying that as some-
one who had COVID and
has now received both vac-
cine doses perhaps he
shouldn’t have to wear a
mask any longer.

However, he didn’t feel
the mandate should be ended
locally yet because of the
movement toward lowering
case numbers and the
remaining mask requirement
in Rockingham County.

With some reluctance
he still favors continuing to
wear masks at the town
level. Tombarello noted he
recently was at the Tuck-

away Tavern and was con-
scious of being one of the
few people there with a
mask on.

Nickerson responded
he found it absurd to wear a
mask in a restaurant while
going to a table and then
removing it after sitting
down as though COVID
can’t reach the table.

He pointed to the con-
ventional wisdom that
masks don’t help. “It’s a
false sense of security that
people have become accus-
tomed to,” he said.

Nickerson cited a Stan-
ford University study con-
tending masks don’t work.
His view is they should be
optional but anyone more
comfortable wearing one
should be free to do so.

Selectman Darrell Hud-
gins added the town police
are essentially ready to

move on while town hall
continued on page 7
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Healing Through MllSiC Seventh grade student Declan

Collins was one of the performers at the Garden of Hope dedication at Pinker-
ton Academy on Saturday morning. The garden recently spang to life with tulips
and was planted last fall in the hope that it would raise awareness of teen suicide
in memory of Jason Flood. Jason’s dad Doug Flood is pictured holding the music

for Declan. See more on page 8.

Derry Conservation Commission
Looking For Land Stewards

ALEX MALM
NUTFIELD NEWS

+

DERRY - The Derry
Conservation Commission
held its bi-monthly meet-
ing on April 26.

During the meeting one
of the items of discussion
was in regards to schedul-
ing a training for the land

stewards.

Derry  Conservation
Commission Chair James
Degnan said that originally
it was asked that they have
the training on May 8§, but
said that he didn’t think it
would be feasible because
Mother’s Day is the next
day. The other issue that he
pointed out is that he was-

Photo by Chris Paul

n’t sure if they needed to
onboard any new stewards
or advertise publicly that
they are looking for new
stewards which would be
likely.

Dengan said that they
currently don’t have stew-
ards for all the parcels say-
ing that he thinks that they

continued on page 5
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Hampstead Residents Help To Enact New Building Permit Regulations

ALEX MALm
NUTFIELD NEWS
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HAMPSTEAD - Dur-
ing the Jan. 27, 2020
Hampstead Board of Sel-
ectmen meeting they dis-
cussed a letter that they
received in regards to the
condition of the property at
268 Central Street.

According to the min-
utes Michelle Heman, one
of the neighbors stated that
“the property has been in
disrepair for many years
and the residents are con-
cerned about the environ-
mental impact along with

the safety concerns of an
abandoned building.”

The minutes state that
Heman made the claim that
the condition of the proper-
ty has an affect on the
value of their property.

One of the questions
that was asked by the Board
of Selectmen was whether
or not they had reached out
to the property owner.
According to the minutes
the neighbors said that they
have over the years.

The minutes state that
Kistopher Emerson, Hamp-
stead Health Officer said
that he spoke to the proper-

ty owners and they said
that they have been trying
to get the work done how-
ever due to health issues
and not having the funds
they weren’t able to.
During the meeting the
neighbors who spoke about
the property asked if there
was a process in place for
building permits that are
taken out but never com-
pleted, according to the
meeting minutes. Emerson
said that it would be some-
thing they could look into
with the Town’s Counsel.
He also noted that since
the permit expired in 2016

Hampstead

continued from page 1

“There is a need to
increase the fees. The question
is just how much,” he said.

One question that he
asked was why they don’t
charge a legal fee unlike
some of the other towns.

Sally Theriault, Admin-
istrative Assistant for the
Board of Selectmen ex-
plained that it’s not a legal
fee and instead a fee for
legal advertising.

“It’s really a Ilegal
notice fee,” she said.

She said that unlike
other towns they have his-
torically not had separate
fees instead just have had it
combined with the applica-
tion fee like they do now.

Murphy said that $100
would still be lower than
other comparable towns and
he was okay with that being
the fee for applications.

“I’m okay with the pre-
vious action of the Board
unless someone wants to
propose a different am-
ount,” he said.

The rest of the Board
agreed and they approved
raising the fee to $100 for
applications and $10 for
the abbutter notices.

In other news the Board
of Selectmen discussed
regulations about masks
being worn inside the
Town buildings.

Theriault said that right
now the masks are still
required but said that since
the Governor’s Executive

Orders requiring that masks
be worn has been lifted it is
now up to businesses and
Towns to decide whether or
not they want to require them.

“I’'m bringing it to your
attention to see if you want
to make a decision,” she
said.

Murphy said that he
thought they should con-
tinue with masks being
worn inside the building.

“My thought is that we
keep the mask mandate for
inside the building,” he
said.

The Board of Selectmen
ultimately agreed to contin-
ue the mandate until July 1
and then revisit it again then.

The next Hampstead
Board of Selectmen meet-
ing is May 10 at 7 p.m.
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AUTOMATIC STAY STOPS DEBT COLLECTION
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the property owners would
need to reapply for the per-
mit. He also explained that
they don’t usually have a
situation where permits go
dormant because most of
the time the work is com-
pleted, the minutes stated.

About a year later a res-
olution in the issue was
reached and the dwelling
came down on April 26.

Aside from the proper-
ty being demolished the
Town has also taken steps
to prevent situations like
this from happening in the
future by introducing a
Warrant Article this year.

The Warrant Article stat-
ed, “to see if the Town will
vote to adopt Article 1-2:3
Building Permits Required,
Under General Provisions,
“C” For any Building Per-
mit issued which includes
elements of roofing siding,
windows and doors; these
exterior elements must be
completed within 12 mon-
ths of issuance of said
Building Permit.”

During the Town Elec-
tions this year the voters ap-
proved the Warrant Article.

One of those who was
concerned about the proper-
ty was Teri Blouin who
lives in the neighborhood.
Blouin said that the Warrant
Article will hopefully pre-
vent issues like this from
happening in the future.

“Article 3, passed with
overwhelming support which
tells the town representa-
tives that the residents sup-
ported it and it was a good
town regulation presented
by the Building Inspectors
to help maintain future
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compliance to best practice
construction timelines.”
She said that the neigh-
bors, people in the com-
munity and herself are
happy that the Town fol-
lowed through with mak-

“The neighbors were very
pleased that the town Select-
man and Building Inspectors
addressed this public safety
situation. They are appointed
to ensure public safety and
that was the outcome in this

ing sure the dwelling came
down.

situation,” she said.

OBITUARY

John L. Muller

John L. Muller, 81, of Derry, NH, died
Monday April 26, 2021 in Elliot Hospital in
Manchester, NH, with his family by his side.
He was born in Queens, NY on Nov. 8, 1939,
son of Jack and Harriet (Carroll) Muller. He
moved to Newport, NH with his family in

1945.

Mr. Muller attended the Guild School and graduated with
the Towle High School class of 1957. He worked for one year
at Mt. Sunapee State Park before earning a bachelor’s degree
from Keene State College, and later a Master’s Degree from
Salem State College, in pursuit of becoming an educator and
administrator. John served six years in the 157th NH Air
National Guard at Pease AFB. He married the love of his life,
Mary, in 1970, living for a time in Salem, NH before settling
in Derry and raising their family. He was a resident of Derry
for 46 years.

He taught English at Hinsdale High School, Pinkerton
Academy, and Nashua High School before becoming Assistant
Headmaster at Pinkerton in 1974. There his passion for teaching
shone through in his efforts to streamline curriculum, develop
the faculty, and mentor teachers, among many other roles. He
took great pride in orchestrating commencement exercises for
26 years and calling the names of over 9,000 Pinkerton gradu-
ates. He lived by the mantra, “For when the One Great Scorer
comes to mark against your name, He writes not that you won
or lost, but how you played the game.” — Grantland Rice.

He is survived by his wife, Mary (Gaffney) Muller of
Derry; his children, Michael of Derry, NH, Mitchell of Ray-
mond, NH, and Jennifer (and husband Matthew) of Orlando,
FL; four grandchildren, Max, Maille, Jackson and Joseph;
nieces Carol Gouin and Ann Jasper; and many other extend-
ed family, friends, and colleagues. He was predeceased by his
sister, Margaret “Peggy” Demers of Newport, NH.

Following cremation, he will be interred in Pine Grove
Cemetery in Newport, NH near his sister and their parents. No
services are planned at this time. Memorial contributions may be
made to The Elephant Sanctuary of Tennessee (elephants.com)
or the Make-a-Wish Foundation. The Peabody Funeral Homes
and Crematorium, is assisting the family with arrangements.
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CHESTER - The
Chester 300th Anniversary
Committee held its bi-
monthly meeting on April
27 and during its previous
meeting they had discussed
hiring a photographer to
take photos at various
events revolving around
the 300th anniversary.

It was explained by
Committee member Nancy
Jolin that they received a
proposal from Karolyn
O’Cull, The owner of

Karolyn O’Cull Photogra-
phy who lives in Chester.
Aside from being a profes-
sional photographer she is
also a professional drone
pilot.

The committee decided
to invite her to their latest
meeting to answer any
questions members had.

This led O’Cull to be in
attendance for their meet-
ing on April 27.

One question that was
asked by Chairperson Jean
Methot was if they would
be able to take photos of
the historical homes that

OBITUARY

Eleanor S. Barton

Eleanor S. Barton, 86, of Derry, NH,
died Tuesday April 27, 2021 in her home sur-
rounded by her loving family. She was born
in Manchester, NH on May 19, 1934, the
daughter of the late Oscar and Ina (Smith)
Watt. She had been a resident of Derry for
the majority of her life.

Ellie Barton had been employed as an administrative
assistant for Grinnell and Bureau Law Offices in Derry for
many years and prior to that was employed as a Derry Police
Department dispatcher.

She is survived by her children, Stephen and Melissa Bar-
ton, Matthew Barton, Linda Alaimo, Karen and Mike Brown,
one grandchild, Emily Barton; and her nephew CT and Linda
Watt. She was predeceased by her brother, Charles Watt in
2011, her brother Carlton Watt in 2016 and daughter Chris-
tine Barton in 2015.

Following cremation, a graveside service will be held in
Glenwood Cemetery, Mammoth Rd., Londonderry, NH at a
later date. Memorial contributions may be made to The Lon-
donderry Historical Society at londonderryhistory.org. The
Peabody Funeral Homes and Crematorium, is assisting the
family with arrangements.

they are planning on put-
ting in the program book.

O’Cull said that she
would be willing to do so.

Another question was
brought up by Treasurer
Rhonda Lamphere who
asked about aerial photos.

She said that in the
proposal it says that the
photographer would be
able to take aerial photos
pending any restrictions.
Lamphere asked what
restrictions would be.

O’Cull explained that
sometimes certain proper-
ties or places have
restrictions about taking
aerial photos however she
believes that all of Chester
if not most of it is a safe
fly zone.

“l don’t think we
would run into any issues,”
she said.

As part of the proposal
O’Cull gave them a cost
based on taking photos at
50 hours worth of events.

Another question that
was raised by Lamphere
was in regards to whether
or not they could add addi-
tional events or photos that
they want taken and how
much it would cost.

O’Cull said that she
would charge the same
hourly rate.

“That’s good to know.
We love estimates but we

— NOW HIRING —

All Positions

(Experience preferred)

Meat Room e« Deli ¢ Kitchen
Sales People e Gashiers

Full/Part Time/Flexible Hours/Mothers Hours/Retires \Welcome
To Apply Call 434-1444 or Stop In
GREAT Place to Work, Great Pay

MR. STEER ([J\P

27 Buttrick Rd, Londonderry, NH ¢ Rte. 102
Mon. - Fri. 8 A.M. - 6:30 P.M., Sat. 8a.m. - 6 p.m., Sun. 8 a.m. - 4 p.m.
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Chester 300th Anniversary Committee Picks New Vice Chair

know sometimes that it’s
not exactly what it’s going
to be,” said Methot.

One of the concerns
that was discussed during
the last meeting was about
whether or not they would
be able to print and sell the
photos for fundraising pur-
poses.

This was once again
asked about during the
meeting by Sue Reiter.

O’Cull said that while
she wasn’t sure what to
include in the proposal she
said that she was thinking
about how they could use
the photos for fundraising.

“My mind just auto-
matically wandered to how
it could help you as a
fundraiser as well,” she
said.

She said that there are a
number of different possi-
bilities that they can look at
when it comes to fundrais-
ing money through the
photos including selling
different print photos at
their events or even by sell-
ing them online.

While the Committee
didn’t make a final deci-
sion about how to go for-
ward with the photogra-
pher because they wanted

to wait for a final contract
from O’Cull they ultimate-
ly decided to vote on hav-
ing her go forward with
drafting a contract for their
review.

Also during the meet-
ing the Committee filled
the Vice Chairperson posi-
tion for the Committee
after they accepted the res-
ignation of Jack Cannon

Page 3

during its previous meet-
ing.

Cannon before resign-
ing served as the Vice
Chairperson.

During the meeting it
was announced that Chris
Hadik was interested in
serving in the role. The
Committee voted unani-
mously for him to serve as
Vice Chair.

OBITUARY

David J. Pendergast
David J. Pendergast, 58, of Derry, NH
4 died Saturday April 24, 2021 at his home fol-

M lowing a lengthy illness. Dave was born in
@ | Lynn, MA on July 31, 1962. He was a son of
Judith (O’Neil) Pendergast and the late
David L. Pendergast. He served with the US
Army from 1981 to 1987. Dave had been
employed as a mechanic for First Student. He was a 28 year
member of the Iron Eagles Motorcycle Club in Derry.

He is survived by his wife, Amanda (Clark) Pendergast of
Derry. He has one son, Declan Pendergast of W. Newbury,
MA, and one daughter, Kristen Ruttkiewicz of Afton, N, as
well as two grandchildren, Conor and Freyja. He is survived
by siblings: Christine Pendergast of North Ft. Meyers, FL,
Dana Pendergast and wife Deborah of New Hampton, NH,
Dennis Pendergast and wife Ruth of Derry, Daniel Pendergast
and wife Leslie of Isanti, MN, Cathleen Shay and husband
John of Bethlehem, PA, Derek Pendergast and wife Amy of
Gallitin, TN, and many nieces and nephews.

Following cremation, a walk-through wake with masks,
social distancing, and limited interaction with the family was
held on Thursday April 29, in the Peabody Funeral Homes
and Crematorium. Graveside services were at Forest Hill
Cemetery, E. Derry.
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Editorial

Remember To Tell Mom You Love Her

“All T am I owe to my mother. I
attribute my success in life to the
moral, intellectual and physical educa-
tion I received from her” - George
Washington

What a mother Mary Bell Wash-
ington must have been, to have, had
such a profound influence on her son.

Mother’s Day weekend is almost
here, and we honor the women who
shaped us, nurtured us, taught us, and
showed us what life and love are about.

True, fathers do all of those things,
too, but in different ways.

It’s not about whose role is bigger
or better, or who played that role. It’s
not even about conforming to a specif-
ic gender roles, it’s simply the
acknowledging that both parents influ-
ence our lives through the choices they
make, that mold us, into who we are.

The job that they do is tireless and
often thankless, when it is done right,
and the job is still about unconditional
love, even when that means tough love.

It remains a lifelong commitment.
Well after a child is grown, mom is
still mom, and moms will always
WOTTY.

They cut the umbilical cord at
birth, but there are other bonds that
stay intact.

And when the world is harsh,
when life pokes us in the eye and
laughs at us, it is often our first instinct
to seek comfort in a mother’s love.

We hope you are surrounded by

family today. If they can’t make it
home, we hope they at least call, or
zoom in.

In my house, I ask for a plant to put
in our family garden. As you can
imagine by now it is quite large. I
remember each plant and what child
gave it to me. After all, for us moms, it
is about the memory. Play a board
game, take a hick with a long talk, If
they take you out to eat, let them pay,
even if that goes against your maternal
instinct. Just love and laugh and enjoy
each other and make that memory.

We hope at least one person does-
n’t stop at “Happy Mother’s Day,” but
they elaborate a little bit on the depths
of their gratitude and the reasons for it.

Maybe they could share an anec-
dote or two, whether the goal is to
make you laugh, or cry, or both.

We hope you feel pride today.
When you look at the child or the chil-
dren, whom you have raised and influ-
enced, you see the person you hoped
they would become.

It is okay to feel proud, not only of
them, but of yourself as well. You, their
mother, have played an important role
getting them to where they are today.

Hugs. Always hugs.

“Because I feel that, in the Heav-
ens above / The angels, whispering to
one another, / Can find, among their
burning terms of love / None so devo-
tional as that of ‘Mother’” - Edgar
Allen Poe

Nutfield mNews

Thank You

To the editor,

The Derry Lions wish
to thank the many local
merchants and individuals
who helped to make our
31st annual Kids Fish
Derby a success.

First, thanks to our hard
working members  and
volunteers without whom
the derby would not exist.

The following donated
to our Ad Book: Midgard
Hobbies and Games, Gran-
ite State Credit Union,
Scott Lavoie Construction
LLC, Betley Chevrolet,
Royal T Car Wash, Center-
point Chimney, Eddie’s
Saw Service, Broadway
Chiropractic, Auto Mart.
Sports & Rehab Physical
Therapy, Charlie Moore
The Mad Fisherman.
Ronald Tveter, Wayne’s
Circle Mobil, Meineke Car
Care Center, Backman
Florist, Michael R. Dion
DMD, East Derry Tire and
Auto, Dalpe Electric LLC,
Peabody Funeral Homes,
Berkshire Hathaway Hom-
eservices Verani Realty,
Daigle Plumbing and
Heating, East Derry Tav-
ern, Primary Bank, The
Valentine Group, D. I.

Letters

Landscaping, Spindel Eye
Associates, Panos & Panos
Inc, Cal’s Corner Auto
Repair, Vineyard Church,
Lobster Claw II, Al’'s Gun
& Reel Shop Inc. and Casa
Java Café. Clam Haven
and Rig A Tony’s provided
free ice cream or slice of
pizza coupons for the first
50 registrants.

The following mer-
chants graciously donated
valuable counter space for
our donation cans to defray
the cost of the 400 fish to
stock Hood Pond: De-
francesco’s Quality Roof-
ing, Benson Lumber and
Hardware, Metro Market,
Derry Feed. Mary Ann’s
Diner, Derry Diner and
Lobster Claw II. In addi-
tion, Hannaford and Shaw’s
Supermarkets donated gift
cards to help stock our
concession stand. Coca
Cola Beverages Northeast
provided soda and waters
for concessions as well.

Finally, thanks to the
Derry Recreation Depart-
ment for allowing us to use
Hood Pond and for the first
time provide us with on
line registrations.

Hope to see you all
again next year for the Derry
Lions Kids Fish Derby and

Derry Derby Day.
Pete Marcotte
Co Chair Derry
Lions Kids Fish Derby

Vote Warrant Article 29

To the editor,

Town meeting for
Chester is May 15. Please
vote for vote for warrant
article 29. Every ten years
the voting districts are
redrawn based on census
data. This warrant article
asks the NH House for an
open redistricting process,
resulting in fair districts.
The open process needs to
include maps of proposed
districts and time for peo-
ple to comment on the
maps. Fair means that the
voting districts are close in
population. Districts
should have common inter-
ests, such as schools or
common economy. Towns
of more than 3300 citizens,
like Chester, are eligible to
have their own state repre-
sentative, which we do not
currently have. We share
all our representatives with
other towns. Please vote
yes.

Charlotte Lister

Chester

Nutfield News welcomes letters of up to 500 words on topics of local
interest, written by local residents, and prints as many letters as possible.
Please e-mail your letters to the Nutfield News at nutfieldnews @ nutpub.net.
All letters must include the writer's name, address and phone number for
verification if needed; name and town of residence will be printed.
Nutfield News reserves the right to reject or edit letters for content and

Nutfield News is a weekly publication. Mailed by request to Derry residents and is available
at a number of drop-off locations throughout Derry.

A0 ) e
Londonderry iTimes 5 4 Tri-Town Times

'W"iServing Chester, Hampstead
and Sandown

Serving Londonderry

Nutfield Publishing, LLC
118 Hardy Rd., Londonderry, NH 03053
tel: 603-537-2760 o fax: 603-537-2765
send e-mails to: nutfieldnews@nutpub.net
www.nutpub.net

Owner/Publisher — Debra Paul Art Director — Chris Paul

The Nutfield News is published through Nutfield Publishing, LLc, a privately, locally owned
company dedicated to keeping residents informed about local issues and news in the town
of Derry. All articles submitted for placement in the Nutfield News are welcome and are
subject to review/editing and/or acceptance by the publisher. Decisions of the publisher
are final. Views contained within submitted and published articles do not necessarily rep-

resent the views of the publisher or Nutfield News. No articles, photographs, or other materi-

als in the Nutfield News may be re-published/re-written or otherwise used without the
express permission of the publisher.

length, and anonymous letters will not be printed.

To Our Readers and AdVertiSers: nutieid publishing

would like to thank our advertisers for their support of this publication
and for giving us the ability to supply our readers with local news,
sports and achievements free of charge to every home in town each
week. Readers, please let our advertisers that you patronize know
that you saw their ad in this paper.

This service is provided free of charge to Londonderry residents who wish to
announce the birth of their child or grandchild, marriage engagement, wedding or
milestone event such as a Silver Wedding Anniversary. This is a great way to share
your news with your local community. The Londonderry Times also accepts obituary
notices. Please contact us at 537-2760 or e-mail to londonderrytimes@nutpub.net.




Cold temperatures on Saturday may have con-
tributed to the smaller numbers, but the Derry Lions
Club was happy to host their annual Fishing Derby
at Hood Park after having to skip a year due to the
COVID-19 pandemic. The pond was freshly stocked

and ready for eager anglers.

Derry

continued from page 1
need to have coverage for
all of them.

He noted that they sent
out a description to all the
current stewards and are
going to get a headcount of
who wants to continue to
be a steward and who
doesn’t want to then adver-
tise publicly for people to
come on to be land stew-
ards for parcels they don’t
have coverage for.

Once they determine
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Photos by Chris Paul

who is going to be a stew-
ard they will pick a date
for the training.

Another item that was
discussed during the meet-
ing was in regards to the
Derry Community Garden.

It was announced that
all 30 plots of the garden
have been reserved for the
year and it was explained
that anyone who wants a
plot still will have to go on
a waiting list in case they
have any cancelations
which they usually do.

Degnan asked if they
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ANION CARE

Bee Helpful LLC would like to notify the public of its intent in submitting
an application for residential services with the Department of Health &
Hunan Services is to be an in-home senior homemaker business.
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Derry Residents Get the Chance to Celebrate Derby Day

had any plans for this year
if there was a garden that
was started and then vacat-
ed.

“I know some folks
have asked about it in the
past,” he said.

He was told that last
year they did a pretty good
job at reassigning plots
that were given up with
one or two exceptions.

They were also told
that they have rules in

place that if someone does-
n’t start gardening within
10 days of the official
opening of the garden and
they haven’t contacted
them then it will be reas-
signed.

It was also announced
by Degnan that they
recently had a Town
cleanup week during Earth
Week.

He said that he thought
there were a lot of people

in the community who par-
ticipated but would try to
get the official total num-
bers for the next meeting.
“It seems that we had a
pretty good engagement. I
think it went well and I
hope that we have a con-

Page 5

certed effort in the fall to
run it in again with Parks
and Rec,” he said.

The next Derry Conser-
vation Commission meet-
ing 1s slated for Monday,
May 10 at 7 p.m.
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DERRY - During the
April 21 Derry Planning
Board meeting the Board
discussed a possible
change to their policies
and procedures.

The meeting was the
Board’s second reading of
the changes. One of the
changes that was dis-
cussed revolved around
requiring board members
to attend a training ses-
sion each year.

Currently the wording
states, “each member may
complete at least one
training session per year
related to land use plan-
ning per year.”

The proposed change
would change it from
may to shall, making it a
requirement now for the
Board members to attend
at least one training per
year.

Nutfield News ¢ May 6, 2021

Mark Grabowski Resigns From Derry Planning Board

Planning Board mem-
ber Mark Connors voiced
his concern with the re-
quirement saying that it
could cause them to have
a more difficult time find-
ing members to serve on
the Board and staying on
it.

“My only comment
was we tend to have a
hard time getting people
to come on boards and
stay on boards. Are we
hamstringing ourselves
by having another hurdle
to jump,” he asked.

He asked if only in
person training would
count towards the require-
ment.

Planning Board Chair
John O’Connor said that
they would allow online
format training sessions
to count towards the
requirement.

“The webinars would
count,” he said.

Connors also said that
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he was concerned with
requiring Board members
all of which are volun-
teers to invest more time.
He said that while he
thinks it’s important for
Board members to get as
much education as possi-
ble around the topics he
doesn’t necessarily think
that it should be a
requirement.

“We’re volunteers re-
quiring someone to invest
that additional amount of
time, I just don’t know if
that’s the right
approach,” he said.

Planning Board mem-
ber Jim MacEachern said
that he has no problem
with requiring that Board
members attend training.

“people should be
properly trained on this
board. There are some
very significant responsi-
bilities and quite frankly
should be required to do
some training,” he said.

Because one of the re-
quirements would also be

would have a certificate
of completion or proof of
registration. Connors
asked those watching the
videos online without a
registration or certificate
if they could write a letter
letting the Board know
that they watched the
training.

“I trust every board
member and if they say
that they watched a video
training then that’s good
enough for me,” Connors
said.

The other Board mem-
bers agreed that it would
be acceptable along with
Elizabeth Robidoux,
Planning & Economic
Development Assistant
and Clerk of Record for
the Board.

If approved the final
wording would allow
Board members to prove
they attended the online
training by emailing the
Clerk of Record telling
them which training they
attended, or by giving

proof of registration.

The changes will now
go to a final reading dur-
ing its next Planning
Board meeting.

In other news the
Planning Board
announced the resigna-
tion of Mark Grabowski
which was accepted by

the Derry Town Council
during its meeting the
night before.

“We wish him well in
his future endeavours,”
said O’Connor.

The next regularly
scheduled Planning Board
meeting is Wednesday,
May 5 at 7 p.m.

that Board members

them their certificate or

Financial Advisor Christopher Adams
of Edward Jones Receives
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER ™
Certification

Financial Advisor Christopher Adams of the financial services firm
Edward Jones in Hampstead, NH has been authorized by the
Certified Financial Planner Board of Standards (CFP Board) to use
the certification mark CFP®.

Adams successfully completed the CFP Board's initial certification
requirements, which include completion of financial planning
coursework and passing a comprehensive examination.

Individuals who hold CFP® certification must agree to meet ongoing
continuing education requirements and uphold the CFP Board's
Code of Ethics and Professional Responsibility and Financial
Planning Practice Standards.

This advanced training offers investment professionals the hands-on
information needed to provide comprehensive financial services.
Study topics include the financial planning process, risk manage-
ment, investments, tax planning and management, retirement and
employee benefits and estate planning. CFP professionals must also
meet ongoing continuing education requirements and uphold the
CFP Board's Code of Ethics and Professional Responsibility and
Financial Planning Practice Standards

Edward Jones, its employees and financial advisors are not estate
planners and cannot provide tax or legal advice. You should consult
your estate-planning attorney or qualified tax advisor regarding your
situation.

Edward Jones, a Fortune 500 company headquartered in St. Louis,
provides financial services in the U.S. and, through its affiliate, in
Canada. Every aspect of the firm's business, from the investments
offered to the location of branch offices, caters to individual
investors. The firm's 19,000-plus financial advisors serve more than
7 million clients with a total of $1.3 trillion in client assets under
care. Visit edwardjones.com or the recruiting website at
careers.edwardjones.com. Member SIPC.

OBITUARY

Roland A. Rioux

Roland A. Rioux, 82, of Derry, NH
died Sunday May 2, 2021 at his home
surrounded by his loving family. A life-
long resident of Derry, Roland was born
# on Aug. 9, 1938, a son of the late Joseph
and Cecile (Paquin) Rioux.

He was a US Army veteran having served during the
Berlin Crisis. Roland retired after 38 years employment
with Sanders Assoc., Lockheed, and BAE Systems. He
was a member of the Rockingham Motor Mounts and
the American Legion Post 27 in Londonderry.

He is survived by his wife of 54 years, Janice (Adams)
Rioux of Derry, one son, David Rioux and his wife Ann-
marie of Auburn, two daughters, Deanne Simard and hus-
band Michael of Hudson, and Danielle Clivio and hus-
band Thomas of Londonderry; six grandchildren,
Cameron Clivio, Delaney Rioux, Michael Simard, Dylan
Clivio, Brady Simard and Dante Clivio; one brother, Ray-
mond Rioux of Londonderry, as well as several nieces and
nephews. He was predeceased by two sisters, Dolores
Gile and Marie Pollock and one brother Joseph Rioux.

Calling hours were held on Wednesday May 5, in
the Peabody Funeral Homes and Crematorium, with
cremation to follow. Due to State of NH guidelines, all
guests are required to wear masks, minimize contact
and maintain social distancing.

Graveside services with Military Honors will be
held in the NH State Veterans Cemetery, Boscawen. In
lieu of flowers, memorial donations may be made to
Dana Farber Cancer Institute.
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Sandown Conservation Commission Seeks Donations For Fishing Derby

ALEX MALM
NUTFIELD NEWS

+
SANDOWN - The San-
down Conservation Com-
mission held its bi-monthly

meeting on April 22.
During the meeting one
of the things that was dis-
cussed was the conservation
commission being the spon-
sor of a hike for Sandown

North Elementary School
students and their families.

It was explained by
Sandown resident Karen
White that she was ap-
proached by the principal
at Sandown North about
the school PTA and staff
wanting to organize a hike
for the students but due to
liability and other issues
they wouldn’t be able to

officially sponsor it thro-
ugh the school district.

White said that she
was asked if she would
help to find a community
organization to sponsor
which led her to the con-
servation commission.

“I think it’s just a nice
healthy thing to offer. I
think a lot of kids are
needing outdoor time,”

Sandown

continued from page 1
employees are accepting of
maintaining precautions
for now with the flow of
traffic in their workplace.

Some personal contact
is unavoidable even with
Plexiglas barriers, others
thought.

Once the state’s stay at
home requirements end
this week, the selectmen
can revisit the mask issue
when they next meet.

Turning to the topic of
goals and objectives for the
coming year, the board may
look at auctioning of town
properties, research on the
history of properties and
how they were acquired and
owned, and compile a list of
such properties.

Other related areas are
office renovation to save
construction costs and cap-
ital projects that the Plan-
ning Board is working on
as part of updating the
building infrastructure list.

Any projects under
$10,000-$15,000 that arise

could be handled as a bud-
getary issue, said Town Ad-
ministrator Lynne Blaisdell.
Separately, the board ap-
proved a recommendation
by assessors to remove an
elderly exemption on a
property in town —identified
only as on Tax Map 27, Lot
82 — for the 2021 tax year.
The reason for the
action was land owned
elsewhere with the asset

limit exceeded, ending eli-
gibility for the exemption.
In addition, members
approved an assistant plum-
bing and gas inspector for
Mike Harnett, the current
inspector. While not a for-
mal hiring, Dave Field who
does inspections in Plaistow
and Kingston and is a
municipal employee in both
towns, will be on call to
assist Harnett when needed.

OBITUARY

Jeremy D. Gile

Jeremy D. Gile, 38 of Derry, NH
passed away on Sunday April 25, 2021 at
his home. Jeremy was born in Derry on
June 14, 1982, a son of Ivy (Downing)
Iverson and the late David Gile. He had
= been a lifelong resident of Derry. Jeremy
loved his family as they were very important to him. He
had the great love for the outdoors, hunting and fishing.

He is survived by his parents, Ivy J. Iverson and her
husband, Richard of Sandown,
Conan Gile and his wife Danielle of Hampstead, NH,
David Gile of Windham, NH, and Kenny Gile and his
wife Kayla of Fremont. He also leaves his precious
nieces and nephews, Landon, Lincoln, Liana, Conan,
Deegan, Kenny and Seven. He also leaves his Godfa-
ther, mentor and friend, Donald Belinsky of Derry.

Funeral services will be held privately by the fami-
ly. Burial will be in Forest Hill Cemetery, E. Derry.

NH, three brothers,
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White said.

Conservation Commis-
sion Chair Brian Butler said
that he thought it would be
a great idea to have it.

“I think it’s a great
1dea,” he said.

One thing that he point-
ed out was the fact that
turkey hunting season
would be going on and
suggested that they should
start it at noon or after to
avoid any potential issues.

White also asked if any
of the conservation com-
mission members would
want to join them on the
hike and give them lessons
about conservation.

“If that’s something
that you would like to do I
think that would be incred-
ible,” White said.

Conservation member
Jillian Winmill said that
she would be willing to
help out.

“Thank you for doing
that,” she said.

The Commission agre-
ed to be the sponsor of the
hike which is slated to take
place on May 22.

In other news the Con-
servation Commission also
discussed the upcoming
annual fishing derby which
is slated to take place on
May 15 at Sal’s Pond from
7:30 a.m. until 10 a.m.

It was announced by
Conservation Commission
Secretary Colleen Olsen
that they have gotten dona-
tions so far from a variety of
different businesses and
organizations and they are
hopeful they will get more
donations ahead of the event.

Some of the prize ideas
that they suggest include
fishing poles, tackle boxes,
gift cards to sports stores,
passes to local attractions
and museums, fishing

themed gift baskets, gift
cards for local eateries,
outdoor/camping gear, and
whale watch or fishing
cruise passes.

For those interested in
donating items or prizes for
the annual event they can
do so by emailing San-
down Fishing Derby Chair
Brianna Butler at Bribut-
ler@comcast.net.

This year the Commis-
sion decided to limit the
amount of participants for
the event due to the Pan-
demic and the continued
need to socially distance.

It was also decided that
those interested in partici-
pating in the event will need
to pre-register online by
going to the Sandown Con-
servation Facebook Page.
The registration fee to par-
ticipate this year is $3 per
participant and the maxi-
mum per family is $10.
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Jason Flood’s Memory Lives On Through HOPE Garden

As hundreds of Tulips bloomed, members of the Reach1 Teach1 Lovel and
Jason R. Flood Memorial groups gathered at Pinkerton Academy on Saturday,
May 1, to celebrate the memory of Jason Flood with a dedication of the HOPE
Garden and with music. Pinkerton freshman Lorelei Stahl and seventh grader
Declan Collins performed at the event, which took place near the main entrance
of the school, and speakers included Eden Richardson, Eden Richardson and
Jeremy Fenn. They spoke on the importance of community awareness and sup-
port toward suicide prevention. A ribbon cutting and plaque dedication also
took place during the event. Photos by Chris Paul
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The Pinkerton Academy
Girls Lacrosse team had two
contests against the Merri-
mack Lady Tomahawks dur-
ing the spring break last
week, and in those two
games outscored their oppo-
nents by a 36 to 3 margin.

In the first game last
week, held at Merrimack

PA goaltender Lauren Sweeney had an easy time in - g

net last week.

April 27, the Lady Astros
blanked their opponent 12
goals to nothing in the first
half and 5-2 in the second
half. In the 17-2 win, the
Astros upped their season
record to 4-1.

As the score clearly
shows, the PA squad domi-
nated the first half of the
game, going up 5-0 in just
the first five minutes. The

Photos by Chris Paul

ing and didn’t allow Merri-
mack to have a single shot
on goal in that half.

Astros senior, Abby
Jowett, dominated the
draws in the game, with
nine draw controls, while
her support players in the
circle, junior Ali Lamphere
and senior Justine Doyle,
collected five and two more
draw controls respectively.

The defensive play was
anchored by Kristina Pack-
owski, Hailey Davis, Emma
Thompson, Erin Tewks-
bury, and Liz Fournier.

PA points came from
many sources: Lamphere
had six goals and an assist.
Jowett had five goals;
Tatum Howe added two
goals; Amy Quigley and
Caroline Daziel each had a
goal; Justine Doyle and
Isabella Pinardi both had
one goal and one assist; and
Peyton Knowlton and
Catilyn Seleny each had an
assist.

Three days later, on
day, April 30, at home,
the Lady Astros continued
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Lady Astros Lacrosse Squad Win Big Over Tomahawks

High School, on Tuesday, defense was also outstand- their efforts to roll over the

Lady Tomahawks, this time
winning 19-1.

Once again, the Pink-
erton defense didn’t allow
their opponent near the net
in the first half and dominat-
ed in draws.

The Astros blanked the
Tomahawks 11-0 in the first
half and in the second half
only allowed one goal.

Abby Jowett managed
five goals and two assists;
Amy Quigley and Caroline
Daziel each had four goals
and an assist; Ali Lamphere
had four goals; Catilyn
Seleny had two gaols and
two assists; and Tatum
Howe and Justine Doyle
had two assists. Goaltender
Lauren Sweeney only need-
ed to make one save.

With the second win of
the week, the team’s season
record went to 5-1.

Astros junior Ali Lamphere had 10 goals in the two
games against the Lady Tomahawks last week.
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Astros Softball Squad Suffers First Loss But Bounces Back

CHRIS PauL crew was cruising along they suffered a 10-run
NUTFIELD NEWS with a four game winning loss, then bounced back
—— streak to start the season, big with a 13-run win two

The Pinkerton Aca- but hit a bit of a road days later at home.

The Lady Astros had
two games against the
Merrimack Lady Toma-
hawks last week and the
first of which took place
in Merrimack where the
Tomahawks jumped out to
a 8-3 lead early and never
looked back as they hand-
ed the PA girls their first
loss of the season with a
18-8 final.

Pinkerton Pitcher,
freshman Adi Runge, only
lasted four innings and
took the loss, giving up
six runs on nine hits with
four K’s and five walks.

PA got off to a strong
start by scoring three in
the top of the first, but
Merrimack came right
back, by scoring six in the
bottom of the inning and
followed with two more in

- the second.
Pinkerton senior Alex Foote had two hits with an The Lady Astros were
RBI in the game against the Merrimack Tomahawks able to get within one run
last week. Photo by Chris Paul by the fifth, but that was
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as close as it got in the
loss.

Offensively, Runge
had three hits and one
RBI, while senior Anna
Dunton had a double and a
triple with three RBIs.
Senior Alex Foote also
had two hits with an RBI
in the defeat.

The Pinkerton squad
was able to put that loss
behind them two days
later with a 15-5 home
victory against the same
team.

A big 10-run third
inning was the deciding

factor in this game and
Runge came back to throw
a complete game with just
one earned run and seven
hits.

Astros junior Olivia
Mason started the scoring
with a home run in the
second inning, driving in
Runge to grab a 2-0 lead.

In the third inning,
Lady Astros senior Sophia
Camillieri lead things off
after reaching first base on
a dropped third strike and
Emily Lahey quickly bat-
ted her home with a triple
to get the Pinkerton scor-

ing started.

Singles, walk and
Merrimack miscues led to
nine more runs in the
inning.

This game only went
five innings, due to the
mercy rule, and with the
Lady Tomahawks never
closing the 10-run gap.

Hannah Vantran went
2-2 at the plate and drove
in three runs. Lemay had
two hits and one RBI and
Runge added two hits in
the victory.

The Lady Astros stand
at 5-1 with the win.

Pinkerton Boys Volleyball
Squad Splits with Owls

CHRiIS PauL
NUTFIELD NEWS

+

The Pinkerton Ac-
ademy Boys Volleyball
team battles the Timerlane
Regional High School
Owls over the spring break
and wound up coming
away with a win at home
and a loss on the road to
leave their season record at
2-3.

The Astros squad was
shorthanded during the
vacation week, but wound
up having enough offense
to defeat the always-tough
Timberlane team three sets
to two at home on Tuesday,
April 27.

Game One went to
Timberlane 20-25, but PA

battled back for a 26-24
second set win. The third
set then went to the Owls
squad with a 20-25 win,
the Astros boys bounced
back in the fouth set with a
25-18 win and finished out
the match victory with a
15-7 final set victory.

Astros senior Lucas
Lizotte orchestrated the
Astros comeback, spread-
ing the ball around the
court with 27 assists while
racking up an astounding
10 aces including an ace on
match point. With that win
the  Pinkerton  team
improved their season
record to 2-2.

Senior Wil Mills had
12 Kills; Lizotte had 10
Aces and 27 Assists; senior

Alden Hirsch 13 Digs;
senior Dan Collins had
four Blocks.

Unfortunatly for the
Astros squad the result of
the game in Plaistow was-
n’t as good.

The team traveled to
Timberlane Regional High
School for the second
match where Pinkerton
lost in three straight sets.

Timberlane won 24-
26; 20-25; and 22-25 to
hand the Astros boys their
third loss of the season.

Wil Mills had 10 kills
and one Ace; Lucas
Lizotte 26 Assists and one
Ace; Alden Hirsch got 13
Digs; and Dan Collins had
three Blocks.
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The Pinkerton Academy
Boys and Girls Track and
Field teams competed last
week in a Cluster Meet in
Merrimack. Although no
team scores were kept, the
PA contingents had some
very good results against
teams from Windham,
Bishop Guertin and Merri-
mack High Schools.

BOYS

100-METER: Benjamin
Fleming had a time of 11.30
for first and Stephen Baird
was seventh at ~ 12.91.

200-METER: Benjamin
Fleming placed first (23.89);
Patrick Cotnoir, second
(25.70); and Romar Couture
was fourth (27.02).

400-METER: Alexander

Leblanc, first (54.36) and
Zackery Smith took third
(56.81).

800-METER: Cameron
McMahon  was  third
(2:15.40) and Theo Davis
was fourth (2:15.88).

1,600-METER: Stephen
Connelly was  second
(4:27.70) and Luke
Brennan, fourth (4:29.73).

3,200-METER: Ethan
Charles finished second and
Finn Christensen Kraft was
third (10:32.47).

300-METER HURDLES:
Ian Woodman came in sixth
(56.72).

4x100-METER RELAY:
The PA team of Spezzaferri,
Dane, Cotnoir and Fleming
finished first (44.96).

4x400-METER RELAY:
The PA team of LeBlanc,
Smith, Connelly and Flem-

ing were second (3:38.93).

HIGH JUMP: Jacob
Spezzaferri had va jump of
5’4" for first.

POLE VAULT: Patrick
Cotnoir took second
(767).

LONG JUMP: Ryan
Dane took second (181.50”);
Jacob  Spezzaferri  third
(17710”); and  Nicholas
Harrington ~ was  fourth
(16'27).

TRIPLE JUMP: Nic-
holas Harrington was third
with a jump of 34’

SHOT PUT: George
Nigro III was first at 40’4”
and Daniel Powers took
third at 37°5”.

DISCUS: Daniel Pow-
ers captured first at 119°8”.

JAVELIN: Joseph Pack-
owski, was second at 102°1”
and Joseph Bunaskavich IV,

Astros Tennis Teams See
Success Against Merrimack

CHRis PauL
NUTFIELD NEWS
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The Pinkerton Academy
Boys and Girls Tennis
squads added positive
scores to their season
records by going 4-0 against
the Merrimack High School
teams during vacation week.

Beginning on Monday,
April 26, on the Pinkerton
home courts, the Lady
Astros won 6-3 in their
match against Merrimack.

In singles matches,
Pinkerton junior Madeline
Donahue defeated Sarah
Hardy 8-3. Freshman
Sydney Pelletier defeated
Collette Hutchinson  8-0.
Sophomore Calli Matarozzo

defeated Emily Winefield 8-
3. PA junior Kaylee
McMillan defeated Jordan
Zebuhr 8-0 and senior
Annabelle Veale defeated
Sarah Zebuhr 8-1.

In Doubles: Bridget
Gorrie and Sydney Collard
were the only PA teams to
come away with a victory.
They won 8-0.

Two days later, the girls
traveled to Merrimack
where rains shortened the
contest and they were only
able to complete the singles
matches.

The team still was able
to come away with a con-
vincing 5-1 match win.

In Singles: Donahue
defeated  Hardy  8-1;

Pelletier defeated
Hutchinson 8-1; Matarozzo
defeated Winefield 8-1;
McMillan defeated Zebuhr
8-0; and Veale defeated
Zebuhr 8-2.

The Pinkerton Academy
Lady Astros finished the
week with a 4-2 record.

The Astros boys team
also had great success
against the Tomahawks,
winning their first match on
Monday, April 26, 9-0 in
Merrimack.

The PA boys won the
second match against the
same team 6-3 at home, on
Wednesday, April 28, for
the team’s first two victories
of the season.

PROUD OF YOUR 2021 GRADUATE?

Know someone who will be graduating this year?
Want to celebrate their accomplishments?

Show them off in our newspaper!

For Just *25

How it works:

Email us your graduate’s name, and a photo, with the
wording you'd like to: production@nutpub.net. Include
your name, your town, and a phone number.
Deadline is May 30th.
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Pinkerton Track and Field Team Compete in Cluster Meet

was fifth at 79’8”.

GIRLS
100-METER: Eva Rob-
erts was fourth (14.24) and

Madison Connors sixth
(14.53).
200-METER: Elaina

Nasrwas fifth (29.53) and
Eva Roberts sixth (30.17).

400-METER: Grace Jel-
low took first (1:05.34) and
Morgen Metzler was second
(1:06.98).

1,600-METER: Olivia
Welch came in second
(5:41.20); Isabelle Groulx
was third (5:42.01) and
Makenna Alden was fourth

(5:49.99).
3,200 METER: Ginia
Rufo finished first

(12:18.14) and Contessa
Silva was second (12:22.07).
100-METER HUR-
DLES: Jordan Wheaton took
first with a time of 17.69.
300-METER HURDLES:
Jordan Wheaton again took
first (50.57) and Jadyn
Smith was second (52.21).
4x100-METER: The PA
team of Nasr, Wheaton,
Connors and Douglas fin-
ished third (54.06).
4x400-METER: The PA
team of Metzler, Jellow,
Groulx and Connors were
second (4:27.77).

HIGH JUMP: Kayla
Franks was third at 4°8”
with Jordan Wheaton and
Eva Roberts tied for fifth
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pa.

POLE VAULT: Lillia
Woods, Meaghan Peterson
and Jillian
Severance all jumped 6’6"
for the top spot.

LONG JUMP: Marisa
Douglas was third (14°7”);
Elaina Nasr was fifth
(139.75")and Kayla
Franks was sixth (13°6”).

TRIPLE JUMP: Marisa
Douglas took second
at 30°5”.

SHOT PUT: Alyssa
Rzasa was first (29°10”) and
Briana Danis was second

DISCUS: Briana Danis
threw 113°3” for first and
Isabella Woods was third at
68’5”.

Atros Boys Lax Team Bounces
Back During Spring Break

CHRiIs PauL
NUTFIELD NEWS

+

After suffering two lop-
sided losses to the Bishop
Guertin Cardinals in the sec-
ond week of the spring
sports season, the Pinkerton
Academy Boys Lacrosse
team got things back on
track with a dominating vic-
tory in their only game dur-
ing spring break.

The Astros Lax squad
allowed just one goal in the
16-1 victory over
Merrimack High School in a
game that was played at

o
SPRING

Carpet ® Tile
Wood e Vinyl
Laminate

914 Central St, Hudson
PN T 10:5; Wed. 10:4:30

home on Friday, April 30.

With the win, the PA
boys upped their season
record to 4-2.

In the game, Pinkerton
shutout the Tomahawks in
the first three quarters with
five unanswered goals in the
first, eight in the second and
two in the third. In the fourth
quarter, PA let their foot off
the throttle and hade a 1-1
finishing quarter.

The Astros goals came
from: Hunter Drouin with
three; Riley Spellman, Ryan
Lynch  and  Jackson

Morrissette each had; and

It’s YOUR car,

Mason Barbone, Joey
Gallo, Michael Uber, Aidan
Price, Garrett Mulhall,
Liam Prescott, Matthew
Feole all added one goal.

Astros assists: Riley
Spellman had fours; Joey
Gallo and Jackson
Morrissette each had two;
and Mason Barbone,
Hunter Drouin and Aidan
Price each had one.

Goalie Curtis Michaud
made five saves, while Tyler
LeBlanc only had to make
one. Cole Frank won 14 of
19 face-offs in the victory.

YOUR choice of repair shops.

Lifetime warranty on all repairs

We meet by accident -
crash in for quality repairs

Family owned & aperated far 38 years

SPECIALIZING IN COLLISION REPAIR

1 ROCKINGHAM ROAD
RT. 28, LONDONDERRY, NH 03053
TEL: 603-432-5245 » FAX: 603-432-0191
WWW.BROTHERSAUTOBODYNH.COM

[l —
| VISA
—
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Plnkerton Baseball Continues Strong Start to Season

CHRis PauL
NUTFIELD NEWS

+

The Pinkerton Academy
Baseball team continued its
impressive start of the sea-
son with three more wins to
start this week with a 6-1
record.

The Astros squad start-
ed last week with a 14-4,
blowout win, over the
Merrimack High School
Tomahawks on the PA dia-
mond, Monday, April 26.

The PA team gave
themselves six runs in the
first two innings to help
cement the 10-run victory.

Liam Doyle struck out 16 Winnacunnet batters last week.

Astros pitcher Liam
Doyle had another very

Pinkerton Academy
NOW HIRING
Crossing Guards
6:40 - 7:20 a.m. & 1:50 - 2:20 p.m.

*Modified schedule for early release and exam days

Apply online at:

www.pinkertonacademy.org/careers

strong outing, he was on the
mound for four of the five
innings needed for the win.
Doyle had six strikeouts
and gave up just two walks,
two hits and three runs.
The team’s offense
came from many sources in
the game. Reilly Beaulieu
had four hits and drove in
three runs. Cole Yennaco
also drove in three runs with

Corsetto both had two RBIs
in the win.

As a team, Pinkerton
had a total of 14 hits for the
14 runs.

In the second game
against the Tomahawks last
week, to finish out April,
Merrimack had the game
knotted at a 3-3 tie until PA
was able bust out some
offense in the top of the 11th
for the 7-3 win.

The Astros took the 3-0
lead in the first inning
behind three singles and a
double, but those were all
the runs Merrimack allowed
until the top of the eleventh,
where PA struck for four
more.

Astros junior pitcher
Max Lukeman came into the
game in relief and pitched
five innings for the win. He
struck out two and gave up
one run on two hits.

The Pinkerton bats accu-
mulated 13 hits for the seven
winning runs.

Michaud and Corsetto
both had doubles and
Yennaco drove in the most

travelled to the coast for the
final game of the week, with
Doyle pitching another
gem. He struck out 16
Winnacunnet High School
batters and gave up just one
run on two hits for the 5-1
victory to start May.

The PA batters faced a
tough Warriors pitcher and

wound up striking out 10
times at the plate, but five
hits was all the team needed
for the four run victory.

The team had two RBIs
from senior DH, Colby
Bernier, and Beaulieu and
Jacob Albert added one to
the total in the team’s sixth
win of the season.

Week of April 19

Sophomore, Girls Track
Briana set a school record
in the discus with a 113°3”
throw that beat out previous
school record 112°5” that was
set in 1985.

In Liam’s last two games
he has pitched for ten innings
with five hits allowed, twenty-
five strikeouts and zero earned
runs in those innings. The jun-
iors arm has helped his team
win those two starts and keep
them in the top half of the divi-

Briana Danis

Liam Doyle
Junior, Baseball

For further details, contact Human Resources || ¢hree hits and Tyler runs with three. sion.
at 603-437-5200 x 3110 Michaud and  Lorenzo The Pinkerton squad Athletes are chosen by Pinkerton Academy Athletic Office
. L 4
L 2 L 4
L e '/_\\"—/47—
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- (Boo) aaa-14|§_1 coniesirg o v S Metals Recycling Inc. ' House PAINTING
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Rnoe s mﬂm Liwnbanchis'ry » Probrissanily Masigad » Fully Ingumnl PICK UP SERVICE AVAILABLE -1 . Powerwus Ing

ScotT LAvoie CONSTRUCTION LLC
ROOFING ® SIDING ® MASONRY
RooF SNOW & ICE REMOVAL

1-603-434-8910
1-603-571-8688

ScottlavoieConstructionlLC.com

FULLY INSURED
FREE ESTIMATES

EXPERIENCE THE DIFFERENCE

SVENCON

GENERAL CONTRACTING LLC

Appitions e Decks e Winpows e SIDING
FiniSHED BASEMENTS © KITCHENS ® BATHS

(603) 216-2268 www.svencon.net

David Kwiatkowski
Home Improvements

—603-486-1310———

@ SPECIALIZING IN SMALL TO MIDSIZE JOBS

* Interior Painting * Moldings

* Toilets & Vanities * Laminate Flooring
* Sheetrock Repair * Deck Repair

« Sinks & Faucets * And Much More...

www.dkhomeimprovements.com
FULLY INSURED ¢ FREE ESTIMATES

o Carpeniry
e Free Estimates

603-432-8649

—— Since 1992 ———

Roofing Installation
D e rry & Repair;
ROOFING Gutter Work

ALL TYPES OF ROOFING!
Shingle  Solar « Copper « Wooden Shakes

Rubber Roof « PVC « Tar & Gravel « Snow Removal

603-479-8862
www.DerryRoofingLLC.com

Servicing your Heating, Air Conditioning & Water
Heater needs the right way, The Ethical Way

mETHIEHL
HOMEeE PRC

HEATING » AIR CONDITIO
603-216-2593

n HANDYMAN AND

HOME IMPROVEMENT
DRYWALL ¢ PAINTING » SMALL JOBS
KITCHENS, BATHROOM & BASEMENTS

FREE ESTIMATES]:{1 k¥ [:(L V11

www.ethicalhomepro.com

FULLY INSUREDJ{{TEL @I ET R

SeamlessS

Jim Peck

603-434-5300

www.jimpeckco.com

Leaf Relief

Cleaning &
Maintenance

Free Estimates
Commercial/Residential

Soffit/Fascia Repairs
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COMMUNITY EVENTS

This section is meant to be used to announce free events to the communities. If your group or non-profit is
receiving money for what they are publicizing, there will be a charge of $40.00/week per paper. All Around
Town/Calendar Items will be held to 100 words maximum; anything over will incur a charge of
$40.00/week for up to another 50 words. All free announcements in the Around Town/Calendar section can
run a maximum of 3 weeks. Additionally: We will run the full versions of any calendar items online free
of charge at www.nutpub.net. Please send submissions to nutfieldnews @nutpub.net.

DERRY

Great Catastrophes in Film

It's a Disaster! Great
Catastrophes in Film History.
Reference librarian Liz will
give a presentation about
movies that were disasters.
She'll be looking at films that
ruined ratings, curbed car-
eers, and even sunk studios
online on May 10, at 6:30
p.m. Register at derrypl.org
or call 432-6140.

Forensic Science Roadshow

Forensic Science Road-
show - Real Life CSI. Pre-
senter Paul Zambella was a
forensic scientist at the MA
State Police Crime Lab for 36
years. He will be giving
attendees an introduction to
how real forensic scientists
analyze DNA, use crime
lights, assess fingerprints, and
more online on May 12, at
6:30 p.m. Register at derry-
pl.org or call 432-6140.

Beginner Ukulele Group;

The last Wednesday of
every month at 6 p.m. on the
Derry Public library patio.
Starting Wednesday, May 26,
the library will be hosting a
ukulele group, playing begin-
ner friendly songs. All experi-

Attendees can bring their own
ukulele or borrow one from
the library. Register at derry-
pl.org or call 432-6140.

Checklist Session

State law requires that the
Supervisors of the Checklist
verify the checklist every ten
years. Any person on the
checklist who has not voted
in the past four years must re-
register to remain on the
checklist. The Supervisors
are sending notice letters to
these voters at the address the
voter provided when register-
ing. The Supervisors of the
Checklist for the Town of
Derry will hold 2 sessions for
re-registering voters who
have not voted since April 1,
2017, On Monday, Monday,
June 28, 2021 from 6 - 7 p.m.,
at the Derry Municipal Center
Ist floor, 14 Manning St.,
Derry. Applicants for registra-
tion who possess proof of
identity, age, citizenship, and
domicile should bring that
proof when they come to reg-
ister. Qualified applicants
who do not possess proof or
who do not bring proof with
them may still register if they
sign an affidavit attesting to
their qualifications for identi-
ty, age, and citizenship, and /

Job Fair Preparation

Need help writing or
updating your resume? Need
a confidence booster for your
next interview? Then you
need to attend this event!
Never been to a virtual job
fair on Remo? This event will
also be used as a demof/train-
ing event for the May 11 job
fairs on Tuesday, May 4, from
4:30 - 6 p.m. Questions?
Contact Doug Cullen, Man-
ager of Career Services, Pink-
erton Academy at dcull-
en@pinkertonacademy.org or
(603) 437-5200 x1141. Reg-
ister to attend at https://virtu-
aljobfairs.nh.gov.

Spring Virtual Job Fair

Pinkerton Academy and
New Hampshire Employment
Security are excited to partner
for this event to connect job
seekers with with NH busi-
nesses on Tuesday, May 11,
from 9 - 11 a.m. This event is
tailored to students, individu-
als in Adult Education Pro-
grams and the general public.
Questions? Contact Doug
Cullen, Manager of Career
Services, Pinkerton Academy
at dcullen@pinkertonacade-
my.org or (603) 437-5200
x1141. Register to attend at

Free Community Meals

Please join us for free,
family-friendly meals. Meals
are generally held as posted
below, but may be rescheduled
for holidays. Please call the
facility to check on holiday
times. Lunch on May 9 from 2
- 2:30 p.m., at Church of the
Transfiguration (DECOFT)/Eli-
jah's Table (EHS); Breakfast
on May 15 from 10 - 10:30
am., at St. Thomas Parish;
Lunch on May 15 from noon -
12:30 p.m., at St. Luke's
Church, drive around to back
door; Dinner on May 28 from
5 - 6 pm., at First Parish
Church, drive up to side door;
Lunch on May 30 from 1:30 -
2:30 p.m., at St. Jude's Parish;
Sonshine Soup Kitchen - Will
Be Serving Drive By To Go
Meals On Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, And Thursdays
from 4:30 - 5 p.m.

Plant Sale

The Derry Garden Club's
annual plant sale has been
scheduled for June 5 at Robert
Frost Farm in Derry from 9
a.m. - 2 p.m. The plants will be
from members' gardens or
donated by local gardeners,
recently dug and repotted for
sale. There will also be raffles
and a used tool table. If you
have plants from your garden
you would like to donate,
please call Sally at 603-432-
7714 and she will schedule a
"dig" time convenient for you.
All Covid protocols will be
followed and all proceeds ben-
efit the Derry community. For

DGC's website at
www.DerryGardenClub.org

Taylor Library Open

Taylor Library is now open
to the public by appointment.
Call Library at 432-7186 to
schedule a time. Library is still
doing curbside pickups.

Story Hour with a Craft

On Fridays at 10 a.m., the
Taylor Library will host Story
hour with a craft for ages 2
and up on Facebook Live.
Call the Library to register
and then come and pick up
your bag of craft supplies
which will go with each week.
Story hour will end on April
2. Call the library to register
or for more information.

Tiny Tot Storyhour

The Taylor library will be
holding Tiny Tot Storyhour
on Monday’s at 10 a.m. Call
Library at 432-7186 for more
information.

CHESTER

Library Closure

The Chester Public Lib-
rary will be closed Saturday,
May 29 and Monday, May 31
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Crafting Group

The Chester Library will
hold a group where you can
bring your projects and hang
out on Wednesday, May 26, at 6
p-m. Registration Is Required.

Duck Tape Pencil Holders

Create a handy pencil case
out of Duck Tape at the Chester
Library on Thursday, May 13,
at 6 p.m. Registration is
required by calling 887-3404.
This event is for teenagers.

Board of Trustees Meeting

The Chester Library Tru-
stees Meeting will be holding
their monthly meeting on
Tuesday, May 18 at 6:30 p.m.
This meeting is open to the
public. Under the emergency
provisions of RSA 91-A, the
meetings will take place elec-
tronically. Email us at che-
sterlibrary @ gmail.com for
the link to join.

Pamper Yourself

Make your own beautiful
bath salts and body scrubs at
the Chester Library on Wed-
nesday, May 12, at 6 p.m.
Registration is required by
calling 887-3404. This event

for Memorial Day is for adults.
Book Group Knitting Group
The Chester Library Bring your projects and

Book Group will be dis-
cussing When We Believed in
Mermaids by Barbara O'Neal,
on Tuesday, May 18 at | p.m.
New members are always
welcome! Extra copies are
available at the Circulation

hang out at the Chester
Library on Wednesday, May
26 at 6 p.m. Registration is
required by calling 887-3404.

Teen Book Club
The Chester Library's

ence levels are welcome. or domicile. https://virtualjobfairs.nh.gov. more information check out Desk for cardholders. continued on page 15
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: Classified Advertising :

* \ 4

National/Regional Listings

READERS ARE CAUTIONED that we occasionally run ads that require an initial investment or money in advance. We urge our
readers to “do their homework” before responding to any ad, check out the advertiser thoroughly and verify their claims to your

Find Ads From Around New England and Across the Country

total satisfaction. Only then should KOU proceed at your own risk. We try to screen ads that reguire you to send money before

receiving a product or service. But tl

ese efforts are no substitute for your own investigation, an

we don’t endorse or guarantee

any claims made in any of the ads we publish. If You want more information about claims made in ads on subjects such as work

at home opportunities, travel or vacation specia

the Better Business Bureau at

s, purchasing land or vehicles from government surplus or below wholesale,
loans or other credit opportunities (including credit repair), or weight loss and other health products and services, we urge you
to contact the Office of ttorneé/ General, Consumer Protection Bureau, 33 Capitol Street, Concord, NH 03301 (603—271—3641¥

03-224-1991. Publisher is not responsible for any loss of business if an ad does not run,

or

and we reserve the right to revoke any ad if deemed necessary. No refunds will be given for prepaid ads.

L 4

¢

Local Classifieds

LOCAL LISTINGS FOR LOCAL READERS

AUCTIONS

Abandoned Vehicle Auction - 2002
Subaru, 2002 Toyota, 2002 Saturn,
2004 Chevrolet, 2002 GMC - May
14, 2021 at 1:00PM, Tradz LLC, 4
Peabody Rd Annex RR1, Derry, NH
03038. You must register to bid 24
hrs prior to the auction by calling
(603) 272-6800 or emailing trad-
zZllc@gmail.com

CLEANING SERVICE

Quality cleaning at an adorable rate.
25-years experience, many refer-
ences. Londonderry native. Call
Janet at 603-785-0928

FIREWOOD

The Firewood Guy, K/D Certified /
'Bug Free", Partial Cords, Free
Delivery & Stacking, (603) 437-0940.

FOR SALE

Antique Car Cover only 4 years old
119” long $50. call 207-409-9059

Chevy Cobalt Car Cover. Excellent
Condition. Asking $50

Instapot. Excellent Condition, Used
Once. Asking $25.

Call 603-321-2895 for either.

FOR SALE

Three section 12-Foot Christmas
Tree. Very Realistic Looking! $45
Vintage Hand Panted Cheese Box,
$45. Call 537-2760 for either.

Michael's Masonry

Specializing in repair work: steps,
walkways, walls basements, &
stone work. Free estimate call 421-
0686

WANTED

Call 537-2760 to place your Help
Wanted ad for just $1.00 per word!
Reach five towns.

National/Regional Listings

*

Find Ads From Around New England and Across the Country

AUTOS WANTED

Donate your car to kids.Your dona-
tion helps fund the search for
missing  children.  Accepting
trucks, motorcycles & RV’s too!
Fast free pickup - running or not -
24 hr response - maximum tax
donation - Call (888) 515-3813.

Cash For Cars! We buy all cars!
Junk, high-end, totaled-it doesn’t

matter! Get free towing and same
day cash! Newer Models too! Call
844-813-0213.

EDUCATION

Train online to do medical billing!
Become a Medical Office
Professional at CTI! Get trained &
certified to work in months! 888-
572-6790. (M-F 8-6 ET).

FOR RENT

Warm Weather Is Year Round In
Aruba. The water is safe, and the din-
ing is fantastic. Walk out to the
beach. 3-Bedroom weeks available.
Sleeps 8. Email: carolaction@-
aol.com for more information.

HEALTH & FITNESS

Do You Have Chronic Knee Or Back
Pain? If you have insurance, you

CLASSIFIED ADS
51 PER WORD

Ad will run in Three Newspapers and Reach
Homes in Londonderry, Derry, Chester,
Hampstead, and Sandown!

Deadline for placing ads is Monday at 3 p.m.
for that week’s publication.

ALL ADS MUST BE PRE-PAID

$15 MINIMUM CHARGE

Minimum charge does not include bold type.

Call:
537-2760

e-mail text to:
classifieds@nutpub.net

may qualify for the perfect brace at
little to no cost. Get yours today!
Call 1-800-217-0504.

Mobilehelp, America’s Premier
Mobile Medical Alert System.
Whether you’re Home or Away. For
Safety and Peace of Mind. No Long
Term Contracts! Free Brochure!
Call Today! 1-844-892-1017.

Stay In Your Home longer with an
American  Standard ~ Walk-In
Bathtub. Receive up to $1,500 off,
including a free toilet, and a life-
time warranty on the tub and
installation! Call us at 1-866-945-
3783 or visit www.walkin-
tubquote.com/pennysaver.

Oxygen-Anytime. Anywhere. No
tanks to refill. No deliveries. Only
2.8 pounds! FAA approved! Free
info kit: Call 1-855-917-4693.

Dental insurance - Physicians
Mutual Insurance Company. Covers
350 procedures. Real insurance - not
a discount plan. Get your free dental
info kit! 1-888-623-3036 www.den-
tal50plus.com/58 #6258.

Attention oxygen therapy users!
Inogen One G4 is capable of full 24/7
oxygen delivery. Only 2.8 pounds.
Free info kit. Call 877-929-9587.

Viagra and Cialis Users! 50 Generic
Pills Special $99.00 Free Shipping!
100% guaranteed. 24/7 Call Now!
888-445-5928 Hablamos Espafiol.

Attention Diabetics! Save money
on diabetic supplies! Convenient
home shipping for monitors, test
strips, insulin pumps, catheters &
more! To learn more, call now!
877-810-0063.

MISCELLANEOUS

The Generac PWRcell solar plus
battery storage system. Save
money, reduce reliance on grid,
prepare for outages & power your
home. Full installation services. $0
down financing option. Request
free no obligation quote. 1-855-
270-3785.

Generac Standby Generators. The
weather is increasingly unpre-
dictable. Be prepared for power
outages. Free 7-year extended war-

ranty ($695 value!) Schedule Free
in-home assessment. 1-844-334-
8353 special financing if qualified.

Eliminate gutter cleaning forever!
LeafFilter, the most advanced
debris-blocking gutter protection.
Schedule free LeafFilter estimate
today. 15% off Entire Purchase.
10% Senior & Military Discounts.
Call 1-855-995-2490.

Directv Now. No Satellite. $40/mo
65 Channels. Stream news, live
events, sports & on demand titles.
No contract/commitment. 1-866-
825-6523.

DISH TV $64.99 For 190 Channels
+$14.95 High Speed Internet. Free
Installation, Smart HD DVR
Included, Free Voice Remote.
Some restrictions apply. Promo
Expires 7/21/21.1-833-872-2545.

New authors wanted! Page
Publishing will help self-publish
your book. Free author submission
kit! Limited offer! 866-951-7214.

Hearing aids! Bogo free! High-qual-
ity rechargeable Nano hearing aids
priced 90% less than competitors.
Nearly invisible! 45-day money
back guarantee! 833-669-5806.

AT&T Internet. Starting at
$40/month w/12-mo agmt. 1 TB of
data/mo. Ask how to bundle &
Save! Geo & svc restrictions apply.
1-888-796-8850.

Bath & Shower Updates in as little
as One Day! Affordable prices - No
payments for 18 months! Lifetime
warranty & professional installs.
Senior & Military Discounts avail-
able. Call: 855-761-1725.

Attention Active Duty & Military
Veterans! Begin a new career &
earn a Degree at CTI! Online
Computer & Medical training avail-
able for Veterans & Families! To
learn more, call 888-449-1713.

Home Break-Ins take less than 60
Seconds. Don’t wait! Protect your
family, your home, your assets
Now for as little as 70¢ a day! Call
866-409-0308.

Never pay for covered home
repairs again! Complete Care

Home Warranty covers all major
systems & appliances. 30-day risk
free. $200.00 off + 2 free months!
1-866-395-2490.

4G LTE Home Internet Now
Available! Get GotW3 with lightning
fast speeds plus take your service
with you when you travel! As low as
$109.99/mo! 1-888-674-1423.

Dealing With Water Damage
requires immediate action. Local
professionals that respond imme-
diately. Nationwide and 24/7. No
Mold Calls. 1-800-506-3367.

DISH TV - $64.99 For 190
Channels + $14.95 High Speed
Internet. Free installation, Smart
HD DVR Included, Free Voice
Remote. Some restrictions apply.
Promo Expires 7/21/21. Call 1-
877-925-7371.

Eliminate Gutter Cleaning Forever!
LeafFilter, the most advanced
debris-blocking gutter protection.
Schedule a FREE LeafFilter esti-
mate today. 15% off Entire
Purchase. 10% Senior & Military
Discounts. Call 1-855-964-1491.

Generac Standby Generators pro-
vide backup power during utility
power outages so your home and
family stay safe and comfortable.
Prepare now. Free 7-year extended
warranty ($695 value!). Request a
free quote today! Call for addition-
al terms and conditions. 1-877-
378-1582.

Hughesnet Satellite Internet Finally,
no hard data limits! Call Today for
speeds up to 25mbps as low as
$59.99/mo! $75 gift card, terms
apply. 1-855-703-0743.

Inventors-Free Information
Package Have your product idea
developed affordably by the
Research & Development pros and
presented to manufacturers. Call
1-855-380-5976 for a Free Idea
Starter Guide. Submit your idea for
a free consultation.

WANTED TO BUY

Wants to purchase minerals and
other oil and gas interests. Send
details to P.0. Box 13557 Denver,
C0 80201.

Spring is Here
Time to De-Glutter

We are offering a FREE classified ad (text only) in
our papers if you are selling items for $50 and under

Call 537-2760
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Teen Book Club will be dis-
cussing The Inheritance
Games by Jennifer Lynn
Barnes on Thursday, May 27
at 6 p.m. Registration is
required by calling 887-3404.

Egg Ninjas Craft

Make wobbly ninjas out
of Easter eggs and tape on
Wednesday, May 19 at 4 p.m.
with the Chester Library.
Registration is required by
calling 887-3404. This event
is for children.

Storytime

Chester Library Storytime
is every Tuesday at 11:30 a.m.
Bring your little ones for sto-
ries and songs with Miss
Maryjo!  Registration s
required by calling 887-3404.

Library Book Sale

The Friends of Chester
Library will hold a Book Sale
on Saturday, May 22 (Rain
Date May 23) from 9 a.m. - 2
p.m., on the Chester Public
Library Lawn (behind library)
Paperbacks $.50, Hardcovers
$1, DVDs $2, Puzzles $1 or
Free with $5 purchase.
Audios & TV series priced as
marked. Can only accept cash
or checks. No donations are
being accepted.

HAMPSTEAD

Storytime

Outdoor Storytime for 3
to S-year-old children has
started at the Hampstead
Library! Weather permitting,
meet Miss Jenn on the Library
lawn for stories and fun on
Monday mornings at 10 a.m.
(except holidays.) Watch the
Library's Facebook page for
related announcements (e.g.
cancellation or changes.)

Chair Yoga

Outdoor Chair Yoga
scheduled on Tuesday, May
11 at 12:30 p.m., at the
Hampstead Library. Maggie
from the Yoga Room leads
the class in strengthening,
stretching, and breathing
exercises. The Library pro-
vides chairs. Please register
in advance so we can plan the
space, or notify you if the
class location or time have
been changed. Register via
the Events Calendar on

www.HampsteadLibrary.org.

Lessons From Hiking In Spain

The Hampstead Public
Library invites you on a virtu-
al adventure to Spain and
back again! Theresa Fersch, a
NH author, hiker, Systems
Engineer, and Certified Life
Coach, presents There &
Back, Lessons Learned from
a Life-Changing Journey on
the Camino de Santiago on
Tuesday, May 18 at 7 p.m. In
this free Zoom presentation,
Theresa recaps her experi-
ences of hiking the Camino.
You'll be enchanted by the
photos and the tales. She also
shares life lessons she gained
from the trip, and how she
applies them to everyday life.
Please register in advance;

sign-up via the Events
Calendar on HampsteadLi-
brary.org or email

jarden@HampsteadLibrary.o
rg if you have questions.

Teen Takeaway

A Teen Takeaway kit is
available at the Hampstead
Library on May 19, and it's a
Duct Tape Craft. What can
you do with a roll of duct
tape? Takeaway kits include a
roll of duct tape and a few
other basic materials to make
your own duct tape creations.
They will be available at
curbside pickup while sup-
plies last.

Book Club

The Hampstead Library's
Third Thursday Book Club is
reading Washington Black by
Esi Edugyan. Please call the
Library if you would like to
reserve a copy of the book.
The discussion takes place on
May 20 at 1 p.m. Email jar-
den@HampsteadLibrary.org
if you have questions about
this group.

Nonfic Club

The Hampstead Library's
Nonfiction Book Club is
reading Those Angry Days:
Roosevelt, Lindbergh, and
America's Fight Over World
War II, 1939-1941 by Lynne
Olson. Call the Library, 603-
329-6411 to reserve your
copy. The discussion is on
Tuesday, June 1 at 1 p.m.
This book is a definitive
account of the debate over
American intervention in
World War II. It was a bitter,
sometimes violent, clash of

personalities and ideas that
divided the nation and ulti-
mately determined the fate of
the free world.

Town Wide Scavenger Hunt

Come on out and have
some fun, solves some riddles,
and learn some Fun Facts
about your town and the Civic
Club. Be on the lookout for
your 1st clue on Saturday May
15, at 8 a.m., the first clue will
be posted on this event page
www.facebook.com/event-
$/3492099117557151, the fol-
lowing clues will be at the next
location. This is a free event
open to all ages on or off
Facebook and runs till May 16
at 6 a.m. Please note: A smart
phone or computer will be
needed for the last clue.This is
not a race, all entries will
receive a prize. This is geared
toward having some outdoor
fun with family and friends
and learning about your town.
Sign up toda. When you RSVP
on our event page www.fa-
cebook.com/events/349-
2099117557151. Please list
your team name (be creative)
and how many people will be
on your team. Please contact
Sherry at (603) 540-9480, with
any questions or go to Ham-
psteadCivicClub.org.

The Italian Feast

The Hampstead Knights
of Columbus are planning to
have their first ever Take Out
Meal on Friday May 14. The
Dinner will consist of Spa-
ghetti, Meatballs, Sausage,
Manicotti, Garden Salad,
Garlic Bread and Dessert.
Dinner Orders need to be
called in by noon on Wed
May 12. Meals can be picked
up behind St. Anne's Church
between 4:30 p.m. and 6:30
p-m. Both Cash and Checks
will be accepted. Make Checks
payable to K of C Council
9058. Please call one of the
following phone numbers to
order your meals: St Anne's
Parish 603-329-5886 and give
your name, phone number &
number of meals requested.
You may also call or text the
your name, phone number &
number of meals requested to:
Joe Tabbi at 231-1885 or Nick
Maselli at 490-1507.

Tuesday Flix

Come join the Sandown
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Library for a monthly movie
series on Tuesdays, from 5:30
- 7:30 p.m. This is a great
program to get together with
a friend or "date”. Please note
that pizza is not currently
being offered during Tuesday
Flix. For more information,
please contact Tricia Thomas
at 887-3428 or email pro-
gramming @sandownli-
brary.us.

Storytime Outdoors

This is a story time for
children to connect with
friends and enjoy stories,
songs, puppets and more at
the Sandown Library on
Thursday, May 13, from 10 -
11:00 a.m. Themed stories
are designed to encourage the
development of early literacy
skills and build friendships
with others. This program is
for children aged 2 - 6 years
old. For the safety and priva-
cy of all participants, registra-
tion is required, and class size
is limited. This is an in-per-
son Storytime outside and
will be at the Fremont Road
Town Forest! We encourage
mask wearing and social dis-
tancing for this program. For
more information, please
contact Tricia Thomas at 887-
3428 or email program-
ming @sandownlibrary.us.

Supervisors of the Checklist

Are you a registered voter
of Sandown? If you are and
have not voted in the past 4
years (since April 1, 2017),
please come to one of the
Supervisors of the Checklist
sessions: Tuesday May 11,7 -
8 p.m., or Saturday May 15,
11 a.m. - noon, at the Town
Clerks Office, Sandown Town
Hall, 320 Main St., Sandown,
NH 03873, to re-register. Will
also take requests for political
party changes and corrections
of the Checklist. Also new
voters may come to register at
these times or during regular
business hours at the Town
Clerks Office. All persons re-
registering or new will need to
bring: a photo ID, verification
of Domicile, age (birth certifi-
cate) and proof of citizenship
(US Passport and or US
Citizenship certificate) We
will also have affidavits avail-
able at these sessions. If you
have questions contact Rose-
marie Bruno Sandown Sup-
ervisor of the Checklist 603-
887-3939.

YouTube - Story Time

In this pre-recorded Story
time the Sandown Library
explore early literacy skills,
letter knowledge, and sound
recognition, reading compre-
hension and vocabulary
building. We do this through
reading, reading, oral story-
telling, poetry, fingerplays
and rhymes. Contact: Tricia
Thomas at 887-3428 or
pthomas @sandownlibrary.us

Crafting Crew

Crafts to make at home
with the Sandown Library for
ages 2-6! Each registered par-
ticipant will receive a Take &
Go Bag containing craft mate-
rials for each week's craft. If
you did not request a bag,
most crafts can be made with
materials you probably have at
your home, so check out the
craft video! The directions for
each week's craft will be pre-
recorded then posted to the
library's YouTube channel
each Thursday 10 - 11 am.
Find the library's channel
here, https://bit.ly/2REz5vh.
Contact: Tricia Thomas, at
887-3428, or  program-
ming @sandownlibrary.us.

Zoom Room Story Time

The Sandown Library
will hold themed stories
designed to encourage the
development of early literacy
skills and build friendships
with others, on Tuesdays from
10- 11 a.m. For the safety and
privacy of all participants,
registration is required, and
class size is limited. All regis-
trants will be emailed a link to
join the Zoom Video Room.
This is a unique link and
should not be shared. The pro-
gram will be locked at 10:05
a.m., so please do not be late,
or you will not be allowed
into the program.

Monday Mystery Book Club

Are you a mystery read-
er? Looking for some new
authors or a chance to read a
favorite one? Join us at the
Sandown Library on the 1st
Monday of the month to dis-
cuss the monthly book
choice from 10:30 a.m. -
noon. This month's book:
This Month's book: Iced
Under by Barbara Ross.
Books are available to pick
up at the library. Please reg-
ister so we have enough
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copies of the books avail-
able. Contact Susan Kehoe at
887-3428 or skehoe @sando-
walibrary.us.

Virtual PJ Storytime

Join Miss Adrienne live on
Facebook at 6:30 p.m., every
Wednesday night for Virtual
PJ Storytime. Wear pajamas
and bring your favorite stuffed
animal with you.

Board of Library Trustees

Sandown Library Board
Of Trustees will be Meeting
from 7 - 9 p.m. The Board of
Library Trustees meet every
month on the second Thurs-
day. This meeting is open to
the public.

Legos and More

Come and build over
zoom from 4 - 5 p.m., for ages
6 and up! We will be doing
some fun building challenges.
If you don't have Legos, that's
okay. You can use blocks,
magnet tiles, tinker-toys etc.
Registration is required. Once
you have registered, you will
be emailed a unique link to
Zoom where we will have
fun building together. The
Zoom meeting will be locked
after the program has started,
so please arrive on time.
Contact: Adrienne Skora at
887-3428 and youthservi-
ces@sandownlibrary.us

BOOK - 2 - MOVIE

Is the Book always Bet-
ter? The first Thursday of
each month from 6 - § p.m.,
the Sandown Library watches
a movie based on a book and
have a discussion comparing
them. Books for the next
gathering are always avail-
able on movie viewing night.
This is open every month to
anyone who wants to join the
discussion and watch the
movie.  Contact: Tricia
Thomas at 603-887-3428 or
pthomas @sandownlibrary

Family Fun In The Kitchen

Via Zoom from 4 - 5
p.m. Fall is here which
means lots of apples. The
Sandown Library will be
making apple crisp. Parti-
cipants are required to regis-
ter and will receive an email
with the login information to
this Zoom event. Contact:
Adrienne Skora at 887-3428
or youthservices@sando-
whnlibrary.us.
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Lajjelle  Coming to Derry in May!
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Farm-to-table
seasonial
COntemporary
cuisine and market fare for
artisan cocktails on-the-go
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